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Our campaign to tackle the prostitute cards 
in phone boxes has continued apace during 
the summer. We received some welcome 
wider publicity when the West End Extra 
covered a walkabout with the “BT phone box 
tsar” Mark Johnson, and a number of HPEA 
committee members. Here is an extract from 
the West End Extra (13 July): 

A “clean ‘em or close ‘em” campaign to rid 
Edgware Road and its surrounding area of 
dirty and disused phone kiosks has brought 
Mark Johnson face to face with the problem.  

BT phone box tsar Mr Johnson, who oversees 
51,000 kiosks for the company, travelled from 
Stoke to see for himself the state of those in 
Hyde Park Ward. 

Nick Johnson, chairman of the Hyde Park 
Estate Association, Rev Stephen Mason of St 
John’s Hyde Park, ward councillors Heather 
Acton and Antonia Cox, and Safer 
Neighbourhood Panel chairman Jack Gordon 
walked him around the worst of the local 
phone boxes operated by BT and rival 
Spectrum. 

Three BT boxes are already due to be removed 
in the area this summer. After personally 
removing and destroying scores of prostitutes’ 

cards in the kiosks, BT’s Mr Johnson promised 
to consider further removals of the boxes 
themselves. He was also able to alert his team 
to evidence of planned theft from the boxes. 

Nick Johnson said: “We are delighted BT has 
responded so positively to our campaign and 
look forward to continuing the good work in 
partnership with them and Westminster 
Council.” 

Find out the latest 
Update: come to our next pub evening to 
find out the very latest! On Wednesday 12 
September, we welcome Sergeant Ken 
Taylor and Jonathan Rowing of Westminster 
City Council. In Jonathan's position as Head 
of Road Management at the Council, he 
is responsible for the oversight of street 
works which includes public telephone 
boxes.  Jonathan and Ken, along with the 
Council and the Police, are working closely to 
try to end this situation and they will tell us 
what they have been doing and what 
progress has been made.  Ken will of course 
also update us on other local police 
matters and both will be happy to answer any 
questions that you may have. 

 

 

Phone box walkabout 
Here’s the Evening Standard shot of the recent 
phone box walkabout with Mark Johnson, BT’s 
phone box  tsar. Our own Nick Johnson is opening 
the door, with Councillor Heather Acton looking 
on. See article on the left. 

 

Neighbourhood forums 

Neighbourhood forums are likely to be one of the 
biggest issues of this autumn. Read the latest, and 
let us have your views! 

Page 4 

Clean ’em or close ’em 
Phone box campaign publicity 
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Over the summer period, a number of 
meetings have been attended by committee 
members of the HPEA. Here is a selection of 
them: 

 Nick, Sheila and Cllr. Antonia Cox 
met with the Architect, the 
Developer and the Building’s owner 
at Wilson House, Sussex Gardens.  
We were taken over Wilson House 
and the proposed redevelopment 
was explained in depth. The 
Chairman has now written to them 
outlining the Associations 
observations.  Nick will be 
attending further meetings to 
ensure that the development does 
not impact on the residents of our 
Estate. 

 The Chairman attended a meeting 
with the owner, planners and 
developers of Cambridge Court, 
(corner of Sussex Gardens and 
Edgware Road), on the proposed 
development and gave advice on 
the issues for local people. 

 The Chairman went with a special 
Police team to observe kerb 
crawling, removal of Tom cards and 
arresting of prostitutes. 

 Chairman attended a number of 
meetings on better stewardship of 
the Concerts in the Park and 
security during the Olympics. 

 Dr Allen Zimbler attended a WCC 
meeting on basement excavation. 

 Karen Scarborough attended a 
walking tour of the Hyde Park 
Concert site (see separate report). 

 

DON’T FORGET THE AGM, 16 OCTOBER 

We will be holding our AGM at 7pm on 
Tuesday 16 October in St John’s Church, 
Hyde Park Crescent. Members will soon 
be receiving their invitations. 

 

 

 

Residents and members continue to report 
issues with nuisance arising from short-term 
sub-letting, especially in some of the 
apartment blocks in our area. In our May 
newsletter we highlighted the Westminster 
City Council policy, which is that you need 
planning permission to let your property for 
less than 90 days. Without it you could be 
fined and have an enforcement notice 
registered as a legal charge on your property. 

The requirement for planning permission 
exists so that the Council can control the 
amount of property which is for temporary 
accommodation, recognising that this can 
generate more nuisance than permanent 
residential property – for example: 
overcrowding, rubbish, comings and goings at 
unsocial hours, noise, and other issues 

caused by tenants being unfamiliar with local 
laws and customs. 

WCC has been active in dealing with Housing 
Benefit fraud (just one aspect of illegal sub-
letting), and also in liaising with the Kuwaiti 
authorities in discouraging those coming for 
health treatment from taking illegally sub-let 
property. 

 

  

Meetings attended 

Nuisance sub-letting 
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PRESS COMMENT ON CONCERTS 

 

 

The London Evening Standard of 30 July 
commented, “Hyde Park will host the 
equivalent of five Glastonbury Festivals 
during the Olympics, with more than 600,000 
expected to attend 14 days of back-to-back 
free concerts.” The article suggested that 
many local residents, unhappy with the 
prospect of noise and disturbance, will have 
“jetted off” on holiday – which plainly a 
number of central London residents did. 

Councillor Antonia Cox was quoted as 
saying: “It’s a park, not the O2. Lots of 
people live around here, elderly people, 
families with children, and it’s a lot to put up 
with. Some people do like the concerts, but 
there is a serious disturbance. It’s not just the 
noise of the concerts but the police 
helicopters overhead, and there have been 
problems dispersing the crowds.” 

Committee member Karen Scarborough 
was also quoted in the article: “They’ve 
promised it won’t set a precedent but it’s a 
worry because there will always be 
something else, some other big event”. 

See also the longer article on page 5. 

 

GIVE US YOUR FEEDBACK 

What is your feedback on the concerts? Did you 
need to complain about the noise? We 
welcome your comments – please email the 
membership mailbox thehpea@yahoo.co.uk, 
or talk to a committee member at our pub 
evenings. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Eid report: busy but friendly 
Eid-ul-fitr was busy, noisy and hot. We were 
assisted by officers from Southwark who 
managed the junctions and traffic flow.  
Officers from TSG were also deployed until 
4am. The operation was run by 
Superintendent Peter Vincent assisted by 
Inspector Mick Wright.   

It was largely a crime free event and 
considering the large number people 
attending, no major issues developed. Two 
allegations of assault both arose from the 
same incident at around 11:30pm. We had 
three arrests, one for possession of cannabis, 
one for public order and a drink drive 
offence. We had three instances of fireworks 
being discharged between 2am and 3am, 
none on Edgware Road. 

The barrier plan worked well in restricting 
opportunity for some of the more extrovert 
drivers to show off. 
 
Drivers were reminded to keep their sound 
systems down.  The last warning was given 
to a passenger using a 'vuvuzela' just after 
3am. By 3:10am most of the cars and crowds 
had gone. Last year we did have considerable 
activity until well after 4am. 

My team and TSG remained on Edgware 
Road until after 4am as we did have some 
large groups of youths in the area. 

Overall it was quieter and less busy than the 
previous two years. My colleagues from 
other parts of London, drafted in to police 
Eid,  commented on how friendly and 
welcoming the area was and genuinely 
enjoyed working Edgware Road.  

Any feed-back, positive and negative, most 
welcome. 

Olympic period 
The Olympic period has seen no increase in 
crime levels; however we have had an 
increase in rough sleepers and street 
drinkers. We are working with our partners in 
the council and other agencies on these 
matters.  

We have had Romanian officers attached to 
our team and they have joined us on patrol 
on Edgware Road dealing with our persistent 
beggars.  

Criminal damage 
There has been an increase in criminal 
damage offences. We have had three reports 
of graffiti daubed on doors and a car in the 
area on the night of the 13th/14th August. 
The words used were 
the same and no 
apparent link to the 
venues.  A number of 
cars had their tyres 
slashed in Westbourne 
Crescent. Please be 
vigilant and call 999 if 
you suspect a crime in 
progress.   

A local man was 
charged with three 
burglary offences that occurred in 
Westbourne Terrace. He has been remanded 
in custody awaiting trial.  

Door step fraudsters back 
The door step fraudsters are back with the 
damp proofing scam targeting the elderly. An 
85 year old lady was approached in the street 

Police and crime update 
by Sgt Ken Taylor, Safer Neighbourhoods Team Sergeant 

Sergeant Ken Taylor of the 
Hyde Park Ward Safer 
Neighbourhoods Team 

mailto:thehpea@yahoo.co.uk
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and asked for a four figure sum to deal with a 
fictitious damp problem. They did gain access 
to her home but left without getting any 
cash. This occurred on 16th August around 
2:30 pm. Please make everyone aware of 
this.  

The criminals will appear very friendly and 
plausible. Please call 999 if any are sighted. 
They have been linked to a car so any 
registration numbers are a big help.    

Internet frauds 
 I have included a couple of links in this e-mail 
to increasing frauds that are affecting our 
residents. 

One targets Hajj pilgrims: 
  http://www.met.police.uk/fraudalert/news_
hajj_fraud.htm 

The other is internet based and claims to be 
from the Metropolitan police: 

  http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/alert-
public-to-be-on-guard-against-new-

ransomware-scam-may12 

General information 
Our ward priorities remain as theft, begging 
and Vice issues.  

We have a surgery every Wednesday 
between 11am and 11:45am at Waitrose, 168 
Edgware Road. 

Both Paddington Green and Marylebone 
police stations have front counters that are 
open 24/7.      

Contacting the police 
Don’t forget that you can call 999 in an 
emergency, or 101 to report a crime that has 
already happened, seek crime prevention 
advice or make us aware of any policing 
issues in your local area. 

When to call 999: when a crime is 
happening, someone suspected of a crime is 
nearby, or if someone is injured, being 
threatened or in danger. 

When to call 101:  

Á If your car, bicycle or mobile phone have 
been stolen 

Á If your garden shed has been broken 
into 

Á If your property has been damaged 

Á If you want to report a minor traffic 
collision, or 

Á If you want to provide the police with 
information about a crime in your area. 

  

 

 

 

The debate concerning the best way to 
implement the new Localism Act regulations 
continues apace. On the one hand, the rules 
seem more applicable to a rural setting 
where planning and development may need 
more initiative from local people. In a high 
density urban area like ours, development 
needs no encouragement! 

On the other hand, there is an argument that 
in central London, we need to protect 
existing local residents. We are actively 
communicating with our colleagues at SEBRA 
in the process of thinking through this issue. 

The first step is to apply in respect of a given 
area, and this application is then opened to 
consultation. Interestingly, there has been a 
debate already about applications which only 
include one side of a busy shopping street. 
We understand that there is concern about 
Soho Society’s application which covers only 
one side of Regent Street. Typically the 
amenity societies have the main roads as 
boundaries – as indeed do we, with Edgware 
Road and Praed Street. If the forums are to 
have any influence, it would seem sensible 

that they cover both 
sides of one major 
street so that planning 
is not inconsistent from 
one side to another. 

 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED 

There is plenty of material available on the 
internet regarding the new legislation and 
regulations. If anyone has knowledge or 
experience and would like to be involved, 
please email thehpea@yahoo.co.uk, or 
contact a member of the committee. 

 

 

  

Neighbourhood forums 

http://www.met.police.uk/fraudalert/news_hajj_fraud.htm
http://www.met.police.uk/fraudalert/news_hajj_fraud.htm
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/alert-public-to-be-on-guard-against-new-ransomware-scam-may12
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/alert-public-to-be-on-guard-against-new-ransomware-scam-may12
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/alert-public-to-be-on-guard-against-new-ransomware-scam-may12
mailto:thehpea@yahoo.co.uk
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We are nearly at the end of the Hyde Park 
concert season, and the HPEA have 
continued to be active in representing the 
views of local residents. Committee member 
Karen Scarborough attended a walking tour 
of the site, hosted by Adam Farrar, Head of 
Events with the Royal Parks, and Colin 
Buttery, Vice CEO. Here is her report: 

On the evening of Friday 13 July, damp, cool 
and miserable, we were given a tour of the 
Concert area of the Park. The non existence 
of grass was hard to believe together with 
the pungent smell of tree bark which has 
been widely spread on top of the trodden 
down muddy grass. The tree bark reportedly 
cost the promoters £200,000. More worrying 
is the reinstatement of the grass, estimated 
at over £1 million. 

The reason given for the very loud concert 
the previous week, although they say it didn't 
breach the 75decibel level, was that the 
performer Drake didn't have a sound test 
before the performance, which we are told is 
not unusual.  However the base and volume 
was unacceptable to many. The Royal Parks 
received 46 complaints; I don't know the 
number received by WCC, but I understand 
that it was more than by the end of the 
summer last year. Wind direction is a 
constantly changing factor in the noise 
equation. I have suggested that the stage 
faces the other way which would mean the 
sound goes against the prevailing wind, 
towards the  Knightsbridge end, slightly less 
residential. Indications are that this is being 
considered. 

As the audience on July 13 was only about 
35,000 as opposed to the maximum of 
70,000, the Delay Towers nearest to the 
Bayswater Road end of the Park did not need 
to be switched on. The Delay Towers allow 
the sound engineers to ensure that the 
concert goers at the back of the audience can 
hear the same volume of sound as those 
nearest to the stage. The level of sound is 
also now monitored at Farm Street and The 
Water Gardens in addition to the top of the 
Grosvenor House so as not to exceed 75db. 

It was a very enlightening tour of the Mixing 
Desk near the stage, where someone from 
WCC sits together with an employee of 
Vanguardia (the promoter’s sound team). 

The artists then have their own sound 
engineers with whom the aforementioned 
communicate. 

The Control Room comprises many CCTV 
screens, viewed by the Police, Ambulance, 
Fire brigade, WCC's Noise Team  and The 
Royal Park's Complaints Desk.  

 

 There is no let up in WCC's policy regarding 
the  Concerts and events for  the Olympics, so 
if you find the level of noise is interfering with 
quiet enjoyment of your home, please 
complain - even the day after! 

To make a complaint please call either/and 
WCC's Noise Team  0207 641 2000, someone 
will call you back within 45 mins and  most 
importantly all call are logged, the Parks 
number is  only operational when the music is 
playing  07791 492 400 and will elicit a quicker 
response as they are in the Control Marquee   
(the WCC officer, there too has to wait from a 
call from the WCC call centre). 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

 

We’re looking for new members! 
The HPEA committee continues to debate the 
topic of encouraging a wider membership of 
the association. A sub-committee has been 
formed (Nick Johnson, Sandra Brendlor, 
Sarah Clifford, Antonia Cox, and Kate Kendall) 
and we are exploring ideas and actions 
(including ideas raised at the pub evening on 
Communications held in June). 

Please do email thehpea@yahoo.co.uk if you 
have any ideas or suggestions. 

 

 

Dates for your diary 
The next Pub Evening will be held on Wednesday 
12 September in the upstairs Theatre Bar at the 
Victoria pub on Strathearn Place, from 6:30 to 
8:30. Topic: phone box campaign. 

Don’t forget to note the second Wednesday in the 
month is Pub Evening – so in October it will be 
Wednesday 10 October. Make it a date! 

 

Horseman’s Sunday 
Don’t forget it will be Horseman’s Sunday on 23 
September. Visit the church website for details, 
http://www.stjohns-hydepark.com/ 

  

Hyde Park Concerts: how was it 
for you? 
 

mailto:thehpea@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.stjohns-hydepark.com/

